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Dear Faculties, Staffs and Students at the Graduate School of Economics

The state of emergency in Tokyo has been extended until May 31st. The restriction level of
the University of Tokyo continues to be Pre-1 as announced last Friday. At Level Pre-1, while
enforcing online classes mainly, classes that are considered as more educationally effective
when conducted in-person are allowed to be conducted in-person or in a hybrid manner, with
maximum infection prevention measures taken. At the Graduate School and Faculty of
Economics, seminars and small-group tutorials, which are considered to be extremely
effective in face-to-face style, can be conducted in-person style. While giving considerations
to students and faculties who are worried about commuting to school or work, we would like

to continue our learning in a way that everyone can be satisfied with, without forcing anyone.

Novel coronavirus infections are causing serious conditions, especially with highly infectious
variants. Recently, the number of infections among students at the University of Tokyo is
increasing. As we have learned from one year of experience, it is okay to hold some classes in-
person if sufficient infection prevention measures are taken, as there are no reports of cases
of infection in our classes and exams at the University of Tokyo. However, from the news
reports and so, infections are widespread in club activities at various universities. To protect
the health of yourself and those close to you, please avoid group meetings and dining out in
limited spaces. Still, even with the utmost care, one can become infected. If you find out that

you are infected, please contact the university immediately.

It seems COVID-19 diseases will not be stamped out easily. The days of patience seems
never ending. But, let's take the thorough infection prevention measures so that we can keep

our good health without stopping learning. Thank you for your cooperation.

Dean of the Graduate School of Economics, UTokyo
HOSHI Takeo



